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September 7, 2022 

 

REGION MEMORANDUM 
HRDD No.   97,    s. 2022 

 

NEW SCHEDULE OF THE CONSULTATION AND PLANNING WORKSHOP FOR 
THE ASSESSMENT AND CERTIFICATION OF LEARNING FACILITATORS 

 

To:  Schools Division Superintendents 

 

1. The National Educators Academy of the Philippines announces the new 

schedule of the Consultation and Planning Workshop for the Assessment and 

Certification of Learning Facilitators (LFs) and Revisit of the Facilitation 

Competencies of NEAP Certified LFs and Assessors which will be on September 26-

30, 2022 at DepEd ECOTECH Center, Lahug, Cebu City. 

 

2. All other items stated in Region Memorandum HRDD-NEAP No. 86, s.2022 
remain enforced except for the identified participants. The final list of participants is 

indicated below: 
  

Name Designation Station 

Mervie Y. Seblos Chief Education 
Supervisor 

Regional Office 

Michael Poblador  

 

Education Program 

Supervisor 

Regional Office 

 

Juliet Lastimosa  

 

CID- Chief Education 

Supervisor 

SDO General 

Santos City 

Renetchie Martinez  

 

Education Program 

Supervisor 

SDO Sarangani 

 
3.  All identified participants are requested to register 

at  https://bit.ly/LF2022Consultation on or before September 16, 2022. 

 

4. For more information, contact Ms. Maricel B. Dignadice, Education Program 
Specialist II, at 09282401495 or email at maricel.bacaling@deped.gov.ph.  

 
5. For immediate dissemination and guidance. 

 

 
CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 

   Director IV 
 

Encl.:  None 
Reference: Unnumbered Memorandum DM-OUHROD-2022 from Undersecretary Gloria Jumawil-Mercado 
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the subject 
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